
Subject: RE: 22-PRR-013 | Public Records Requests

Date: Thursday, December 8, 2022 at 12:19:25 PM Central Standard Time

From: Dan Rees

To: 'MaGhew'

CC: DOAPUBLICRECORDS

MaGhew:
 
UOlizing “Blue Plate LoSs” as a term to idenOfy communicaOons, we have currently reduced the number of
emails to approximately 77,000.  However, that includes internal communicaOons  which are not within the
scope of your request and I anOcipate will be a significant porOon of the populaOon.  We are determining the
best method to filter those from the query result, following which we will determine if there is a manageable
volume to then remove those communicaOons that contain private loan informaOon.
 
With respect to emails to or from addresses with “@hriproperOes.com”, the final query result was 5,707.  We
are conOnuing to examine the most efficient method to remove items that have private loan informaOon.  We
currently anOcipate concluding the review of those items and providing producible items to you by December
28, 2022.
 
With respect documents relaOng to payment informaOon on the Blue Plate LoSs, that inherently requests
documents relaOng to private loan informaOon, which as previously referenced is considered protected. 
However, we can advise that our grant reporOng system reflects that  to date $283,085.54 in program income
has been generated through this loan, meaning repayments in that amount.   This number is subject to
reconciliaOon with any recent payments.
 
I will keep you advised with respect to the further decrease in volume of the 77,000 emails.
 
Please let me know if you have any quesOons regarding the above.
 
Dan Rees
 

 

 

 

 


